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 What When 

King’s Birthday long weekend Monday 12th June 

Grade 5 and 6 sport practice Friday 16th June 

Grade 5&6 camp Monday 19th to Thursday 22nd June 

School Council meeting Wednesday 21st June—6.30pm 

Student reports handed out/COMPASS Thursday 22nd June 

Last day Term 2—2.15pm dismissal Friday 23rd June 

First day Term 3 Monday 10th July 

School Dental Van visit Week of Monday 10th July 

Grade 5&6 Lightning Prems Wednesday 12th July 

 
“Every Day Counts” 

If your child is absent from school we must have a note, phone call or you can 
also enter the reason directly onto COMPASS to explain the  
absence. This is required by the Department for our records. 

 
 
 

There is no assembly this week. 

Contact School Council: rceps.schoolcouncil@gmail.com 

Regional School Cross Country 
Last Tuesday we had 4 students head off to St Arnaud to compete in the Regional 
Cross country. Students from all over the north and west of the state converged on a 
muddy and hilly track in St Arnaud.  
The 4 students enjoyed the experience 
but the parents who attended didn’t 
quite appreciate the chilly weather as 
much. Thank you so much to the 3 
parents who provided lasting        
memories for the students by getting 
them there to compete.  
 
Tommy Smith—46th 
Nate Gathercole—59th 
Henry Glen— unsure of final place 
Mia Alchin— 55th 
 
All the age groups had different    
number of participants.  
 
Well done to all 4 students who      
represented our school and region 
with determination and pride.  
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Class Awards 
Grade Prep:  Evelyn Ferdinando for being the most motivated weather reporter and Prep class 

has had this term.  It was fantastic to see you take on your role as our weekly weather reporter with 
so much enthusiasm and importance.  You presented the daily forecast clearly, recorded the outside 
temperature and gave us some tips on what to wear.  You were fantastic Evie.  Great job! 

Grade 1:  James Marinucci for being an active learner in the Grade One classroom.  James, you 

are always listening carefully to instructions and being respectful when others are speaking.  It is 
also wonderful to see you sharing your thinking and always having a go at answering questions.  
Well done and keep up the fantastic work! 

Grade 2/3:  Henry Glen for being a brave learner this week.  Henry, in your learning you have  

approached your tasks with a can do attitude.  It has been great to see you stepping out of your 
comfort zone and look for challenges in your learning.  Fantastic work Henry and keep up the  
awesome effort! 

Grade 3/4:  Beau Gathercole for being brave and taking risks with new learning.  Beau we have 

noticed you showing focus and determination in all tasks and working outside your comfort zone!  
Wonderful work Beau.  Keep up the great effort! 

Grade 4/5:  Zoey Hocking  for the motivation you have displayed in class.  Zoey, over the last two 

weeks we have noticed you displaying a ‘can do’ attitude in all of your learning tasks.  You have  
given your best efforts during testing and continued this when completing other classroom tasks.  
Well done Zoey, you should be very proud of yourself! 

Grade 6:  Conner Garsed for being brave in the Grade 6 classroom.  Conner, we have noticed 

you having a go and working with different people during group activities.  You have also  
challenged yourself with new learning and continued to have a growth mindset.  What a  
champion!  Keep it up. 
 

Birthdays:  Ollie Tait, Alice Dawson-Vernon, Gursidak Singh. 

Student Safety On Bikes Riding To And From School 
We are asking parents of students who ride bikes to school to monitor and speak to their child 
about riding safely. We have had reports from parents that they have observed some students     
riding dangerously on the road when there is no bike track to use.  
Parents will know the route their child takes to ride to school so if this is potentially your child, 
please have a strong conversation with them about staying safe on the road.  



 

Eisteddfod 
On Wednesday the Grade 3/4 choir travelled into Mildura to compete in the Eisteddfod. The students 
did a wonderful job on stage.  
Mrs. Judd and Ms Milne (accompanying on keyboard) have been working with the students in        
preparation for their performance. All the rehearsal certainly paid off with both songs performed 
beautifully. 
Below is a copy of the feedback from the official adjudicator. A score of 83 out of 100 is a great score. 
The difference between 1st place and 6th place was only 6 points. Our students did not place in the 
top 3 but they certainly were not far off the mark.  
The students should be very proud.  
 
 



 
 
 
 

                                                                         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


